
November 13, 2012

Brad Owen
Lieutenant Governor
416 14th Avenue SW
P.O. Box 40400
Olympia, WA  98504

Dear Lt. Governor Owen:

I wanted to congratulate you on your recent re-election victory. Having just been through a 
successful campaign myself, I know how relieved you must feel at this point. Elections can be an 
exhausting process, but they can also be energizing and a source of new ideas. Both were 
certainly true in my case, and, I imagine, in yours as well. 

I hope we can catch up in person at one of the upcoming meetings of the National Lt. 
Governors’ Association. 

Again, congratulations!

Best regards,

Phil Scot


